

## CLIFFORD NEIGHBOURHOOD PLAN COMMUNITY GROUP

Minutes of Steering Group (Meeting 28) held on Wednesday 8\* January 2014.

Present :- Tony Blackmore, Adrian Cairns, John Curtin, Jane Davies, Paul Leeming, Owen Milligan and Revis Davidson.

ITEM 1. Apologies for absence.

There were no apologies.

ITEM 2 Matters arising from minutes of previous meeting (Meeting 27)

Re.item 8 para 2 The land owners had been approached and were to consider their options regarding putting their land into the SHLAA. They had agreed to keep us informed.

ITEM 3. Young person's consultation update

Early results from discussions held with the team at the school look very promising. The team have been very impressive with the quality of their work and their interest in the project.

All the students resident in the parish who attend the village Comprehensive School had been interviewed and they are now looking at engaging with residents who attend other schools.

Names and contact details of all those who form part of the team need to be recorded for reference.

ITEM 4. Review of time line Plan.

It was agreed that the timeline plan was fit for purpose in its present form. It would be updated periodically.  
JC to produce a copy for use on the village hall notice board.

ITEM 5. Review of revised (Dando review) plan document.

The document had been reformatted to separate NP issues from community issues, and duplications eliminated. This was now to be given to Nick Hurst to look at putting the text into planning terminology and visiting statutory details that need to be added.  
TB, JC and PL to meet with NH to discuss.

ITEM 6. Issues grid sub meeting / workshop with Mike Dando.

This to be fixed for 7:30 pm on Monday 20th January in the village hall. 4/5 Steering Group members to attend.

#### ITEM 7 Development site(s) updates

The developers had applied against the lack of a decision by LCC Planning. PL to look at the submission to see how best the NP group should respond.

#### ITEM 8 A.O.B.

Joint meetings with neighbouring parishes were discussed and it was agreed that the present format should be continued. In addition consideration should be given as to how we should treat central issues such as libraries.

#### ITEM 9 Date of next meeting

This to be held on Wednesday 5th February at 7:30 pm at St Edwards.